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All New Haven children, birth through 8 are healthy, safe, thriving in 
nurturing families and prepared to be successful lifelong learners.
Operations Committee Notes

March 19,2014

· Attendance: Cyd, Jennifer, Denise, Tina, Stanley, Sandy, Sarah, Gail (Galit and Evelyn were not in attendance)

· Financial Report – passed out; no questions

· Committee Reports

· QE -  Sandy reported that the Storytelling Series has been very popular and the participants are engaged and changing practice.  She also stated the WOYC preparations are well underway and going well. The Eli Whitney museum is coming out to Farnham Courts to do a program per the Council’s request to bring organizations to hard to reach families where they live.   Further, there were about 40 early childhood educators in attendance at the meeting to plan for activities at their programs during WOYC using Pancakes for Breakfast, a wordless picture book.  The Mayor will be speaking at the Opening event on April 7.  Publicity and press release plans were discussed. 

· Grants & Development – Sarah noted that we need people to read SR applications – each application is read by two people.  There will be no site visits this year, except for programs that are applying for slots the first time.   The QE Grant is part of the SR application process this year.   Sarah expressed that we want to continue with the Clifford Beers contract and it was decided that we want to be able to look at data on this next month.  (How many hours used, how many kids in crisis served) . There was a lengthy discussion on how this contract works. The recommendation for the Council at the April meeting is to roll over the contracts that we have in place for the coming year.   

· There was a discussion about School Readiness slots that included the eligibility of the new Montessori School and how they would apply for the slots.   Denise reported on the number of slots that were filled by the deadline per the Council vote in June.  (It was decided at that meeting that if contracts for families were not provided to Denise by the deadline date, open slots would be transferred per a specific plan).  There were two contracts from Dwight that were needed or slots were to be transferred.

· PAFE – Gail reported that the committee is moving along with their plans and next week, at their regular monthly meeting, they will be looking at how to evaluate their Kids Kit initiative.

· Pre K-3 –There is a Graustein 3 to 3 Institute meeting that some of the Committee members are attending.

· Meeting with Mayor – this has been scheduled for the 30th.  Garth will attend this meeting as well. 

· Social Emotional Development Peer Learning Opportunity with Graustein – this was discussed and it was decided to pass at this time.

· April Council meeting Agenda – Sandy will doing a presentation on the Dual Language pilot project.  The Grants Committee will need a vote on the QE recommendations and will provide a School Readiness update.   WOYC materials will be handed out.  We will need to approve a budget for the Discovery Grant.

· All Our Kin’s request for funds to bring NAYEC speaker for May 5 – This was discussed and as all funds are committed for the year, it was decided that we couldn’t meet this request.

· NHECC Website: Update – Cyd and Janet Alfano  are having three phone interviews later this week
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